St. Simons Island Rotary Club Board Meeting

11:30 a.m. September 1, 2009 in Sea Palms Cypress Room

Present:  Brooke Pridmore, Stan Humphries, Jim Bruce, John Matthews, Chuck Cansler, Don Myers, Wally Forsythe, Gary Schwartz, Chad Dixon, Cathey Petcash, Everett Millican, Myra Hocutt, Vickie Brian

Absent: Bill Warren, Mary Beth Wester, Wank Davis, Allen Berry, Julian Flexer, Brian Peebles

President’s Announcements:

A.  Cathey Petkash was welcomed to the Board as the new Director of International Service.

B.  The membership applications of Robert  Stein (motion by Don Myers, second by John Matthews) and Steven Spandle (motion by Chuck Cansler, second by John Matthews) were approved.  Former owner of a construction company, Robert is retired.  He was sponsored by Martin Turbidy.  Steven is an architect.  He was sponsored by Jim Bruce.

SCHEDULED TOPICS:

· August Board minutes were approved.

· Chad Dixon presented the Treasurer’s report. The annual budget was approved.  Aging  receivables are still an issue, with $6,109 outstanding from July, and $2500 outstanding for 90 days.  Reminders will be sent to accounts 60 days past due.  There is still a $12,000 shortfall from the last fiscal year, with $3,000 taken from the money market account to cover the shortage.  Chuck Cansler recommended that the Treasurer and Assistant Treasurer propose a minimum balance to retain in the money market account and present it to the Board at the next meeting. The motion by Stan Humphries, seconded by John Matthews, was approved. Chad stated that a club credit card would be applied for through Oglethorpe Bank.  President Brooke stated that this was necessary to cover meeting expenses.  

OTHER:

· Jim Bruce said that the local accountant who had been preparing club taxes had retired, and that the new bill is much higher than usual.  It was suggested that the club investigate using another accountant for these services.

· Correspondence was received from David Medford requesting an extended leave until November 1, 2009. The request was approved on a motion by Jim Bruce, seconded by John Matthews.

· Vickie Brian, who attended the meeting as a part of her orientation,  was appointed to the Finance Committee.

· Cathey Petkash reported on the District Simplified Grant status.  The application is due Friday, September 4th. This year the District has $35,000 in funds to disburse.  St. Simons Elementary would be the recipient of funds, which would be used for new microscopes, chairs, and supplies for the new marine science lab.  This year Cathey is requesting funds in the amount of $10,275.  Wally Forsythe made a motion to contribute $500 from the club, and Gary Schwartz seconded.  It was approved.  The Finance Committee will review the budget and take under consideration additional funding.

· Don Myers reported that Don Fielder is expected back today.  There has been no word from Catherine Maybank.

· Chuck Cansler stated that there will be two members of the press at today’s meeting to cover the speech by Senator Chambliss.

· President Brooke stated that there will be seven more Paul Harris fellows in October. He said Jim Bruce is doing an excellent job in contacting people, as the goal is to have 20 to win the Club of the Year.  This year the St. Simons club wants to achieve two awards:  Citation Award and Club of the Year.

Submitted by  Myra Hocutt, Assistant Secretary, and Bill Warren, Secretary

